
 

 

 

 
 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
CARRIAGEWAY RESURFACING WORKS – OATFIELD LANE, RADCLIFFE ON TRENT, 
NOTTINGHAMSHIRE 
 
We are pleased to let you know that Nottinghamshire County Council has made money available 
to carry out improvement works along Oatfield Lane as part of an additional £20m investment on 
Nottinghamshire’s highways. 
 
The project will be undertaken by Via East Midland Limited, the County Council's partner of choice 
for highway works. The works will consist of resurfacing the road between the railway bridge and 
the Shelford Hill crossroads. 
 
The works are part of a scheme in which we are focussing on improving a number of roads on our 
highway network, just like Oatfield Lane. We are investing £20m over the next four years, using 
various treatments to prolong the life and improve the surface of roads and pavements, as well as 
installing additional pedestrian crossings and interactive speed signs to further improve safety in 
the community. 
 
To ensure everyone is safe whilst these works are carried out, it will be necessary to close the section 
of Oatfield Lane from just south of the bridge over the Nottingham to Grantham railway to its junction 
with Shelford Road / Shelford Hill. Access to your property will be maintained as far as is possible, 
but there may be some inconvenience when the workforce is working near your property. In addition, 
access from any particular direction may be restricted for a while.   
 
The closure will be implemented from 8am on Monday 5th November to 5pm on Friday 16th 
November. 
 
We will make every effort to adhere to the dates and times stated above. However, in the event of 
bad weather or unforeseen circumstances, these dates may need to change.  
 
We would like to thank you for your patience and co-operation whilst these improvements are 
carried out along Oatfield Lane and we would like to assure you that every effort will be made to 
keep the disruption to a minimum. If you have any special circumstances or events we need to 
know about on a specific day, then please do not hesitate to contract me so that site management 
may be made aware of these so that we could be as accommodating as practically possible. 

 
 

  
Your ref: N/A 

My ref: HW20627 
Date: 15th October 2018 

  



 
We are aware that the condition of our roads is a very important issue for residents of 
Nottinghamshire and we hope this news is well received.  
 
If you would like more information about improvement works, including a map of works and more 
information about the methods use, and for information about other works planned in your area, 
please visit www.improvingyourroads.co.uk  
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Jarek Bien 
Project Engineer - Highway Design (Maintenance) 
Tel: 0115 9774484 
Email: jarek.bien@viaem.co.uk 
 
 
 
 


